
                                                                                                                               
 

“Let your light shine” Matthew 5:16 

                                                                                                   

                                
                                                                                                                        

St Oswald’s Worleston CE Primary 
Church Road, Aston Juxta Mondrum, Nantwich, CW5 6DP 

01270 623826 
 

Executive Headteacher:  Mrs Nicola Badger 
Principal: Mrs Louise McDonough 

principalstoswalds@RCSAT.cheshire.sch.uk 
admin@stoswald-worl.cheshire.sch.uk  

 
‘A Caring Christian Family Where We Grow Together’ 

 

Dear Parents and carers, 

Re-introducing a School Communion Service for Key Stage Two Children 

In common with a number of Church Schools, we are looking to re-introduce a Communion Service in St 

Oswald’s Church for Key Stage Two children. This is something which became a very special and 

important part of school life when it was introduced pre-pandemic. 

We hope to hold one School Communion Service in St Oswald’s Church each half term starting next half 

term. This will be open to all members of the School Community (staff, parents, grandparents) and also 

to anyone in the wider community who wishes to attend. 

The children will be involved in planning each Service and they will be involved in taking the service in a 

number of ways. 

Unless your child already receives Communion in their own church, the children will not be receiving the 

bread and wine, but they will be involved in every part of the Service. 

This had begun to evolve and develop well before the pandemic, and we are looking forward to seeing 

how it continues to develop now that we can re-introduce it as a regular and important part of school 

life. 

We hope that you will be supportive of this new venture, even if you are not able to join in the service 

yourself. However, should you have any questions, please ask and we will be more than happy to answer 

them. If you do not wish your child to be involved in this Service, you are, of course, welcome to 

withdraw them from this part of school life in the same way in which you are able to withdraw your child 

from other acts of Christian Worship and Religious Education. 

Yours very sincerely 

S Anne Lawson 

Vicar of Acton, Church Minshull, Worleston & Wettenhall and Chaplain to the Cheshire Agricultural 

Society 

 


